



Dr. Frank Ranelli
Superintendent of Schools

April 21, 2021

## Dear Piscataway Families:

Millions of Americans watched yesterday, as a verdict was delivered in the case against former Minneapolis police officer, Derek Chauvin, for the death of George Floyd. This case has caused pain and led to protests and candid discussions across the country, including here in Piscataway. We support our students and families, and acknowledge the impact this case has had on them. We are hopeful that this verdict will be an important step towards achieving a racially just society.

We want our students to know that if they need assistance, or know someone who needs assistance as a result of this trial or other cases currently in the news, we want to help. Please reach out to our guidance counselors, or other teachers or staff members, who can put you in touch with appropriate resources.

Below are other resources to help guide discussions both in school and at home about the trial and its outcomes.

For Parents: PBS Talking to kids about Race and Racism <a href="https://www.pbs.org/parents/talking-about-racism">https://www.pbs.org/parents/talking-about-racism</a>

For Teachers: Facing History

https://www.facinghistory.org/educator-resources/current-events/reflecting-george-floyds-death-police-violence-towards-black-americans

## **ADL** Resources

https://www.adl.org/education/resources/tools-and-strategies/george-floyd-racism-and-law-enforcement-in-english-and-en

Very sincerely,

Dr. Frank Ranelli